
FORM (3) To the parent/guardian of students that have/had an IEP or IFSP 
 

Colorado Department of Education 

School Health Services Program 

Notification to Access Benefits 

 
The Department of Health and Human Services sponsors a program allowing our district to seek 
reimbursement for health-related services provided to children with Medicaid health insurance. This program 
helps our district to maximize federal funds for support of additional health services in our schools. 

 

The Colorado Department of Education and the District will request parental permission to provide health 
related services to each child and to release and exchange medical and other confidential information, as 
necessary, to the Department of Health Care Policy and Financing (Medicaid), whether directly or through a 
contracted billing agency, for health services provided to each child after the date of this notification. 
Information released may include personally identifiable information, records, or information about the 
services which may be provided to each child. The purpose of the disclosure is to access the child’s public 
benefits to receive Medicaid reimbursement for said services. 

 

The District, the Department of Health Care Policy and Financing, and the contracted billing agency, if any, 
require my permission to send claims to Medicaid and receive payment from Medicaid for health-related 
services as set forth in my child’s IEP or IFSP. 

 

Medicaid reimbursement for health-related services provided by the district and the Colorado Department of 
Education will not affect any other Medicaid services for which a child is eligible. Each child will receive the 
services listed in the IEP regardless of whether or not a child is enrolled in public benefits. If a parent refuses 
to allow access to the Department of Health Care Policy and Financing, it does not relieve the District of its 
responsibility to ensure that all required services are provided to the child at no cost to the parent. 

 

The granting of consent is voluntary and may be revoked at any time. If a parent later revokes consent, that 
revocation is not retroactive (i.e., it does not negate an action that has occurred after the consent was given 
and before the consent was revoked). 

 

The District and the Colorado Department of Education will operate under the guidelines of the Family 
Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) to ensure confidentiality regarding each child’s treatment and 
provision of health-related services. 

 
 
 
 

ESS Medicaid Department - Annual Notification to Access Benefits 
Effective January 2017, this document is to be placed in the student handbook to comply with IDEA Part B Regulations. 


